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Dear Families,  

 

Our school community has had a very special two weeks of rather unique 

events.  

 

Last week all students experienced First Aid through St Johnõs, lifelong skills 

which provided children with new knowledge about rendering assistance 

to those in need as well as opportunities to practice the skills.  

 

On Tuesday13 August, Rick Persse, Chief Executive of the Department for 

Education and Diane Jackson, Education Director for our area, visited the 

school. It was a wonderful opportunity to showcase our school for its 

community volunteers and the commitment from families in working in 

partnership with us to improve learning for our students.  

 

A group of parents, Salman Usmani, Christy -Lee Carpenter and Dilanjali 

Elikewela also met with Rick and Diane and shared their story of why they 

chose Modbury School for their children.  Both Rick and Diane were 

impressed with the stories they heard during this time and the morning tea, 

commenting on the uniqueness that our school has in looking to find ways 

to engage parents.  

 

Thank you to all the families that came along and supported the morning.  

 

On Thursday 15 August, our International students and their families worked 

with Marisa, Alison and Nicole to make Aussie style damper for the whole 

school. It was such a fun filled morning with our International families 

adding to the experience by blending our cultures to create a ôDamper 

Dumpling!õ 

 

The families were eager to take the opportunity to try kangaroo cooked on 

the coal with the tasting session being a great success all round.  

 

Some of our visiting families will 

end their stay today, farewell to 

Andrew and Anthony and their 

families, we wish them safe 

travels and hope that they have 

enjoyed their stay at Modbury 

School.  

 

 

Mary Ttikirou  

Principal  
 

 

 

Tuesday 20 August  

Book Week Parade - 9am in School Gym  
 

Wednesday 21 August  

Pancake Breakfast 8.15am  

Assembly & Farewell to visiting students - 9am Gym  
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hƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ мо !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмфΣ wƛŎƪ tŜǊǎǎŜ ό/ƘƛŜŦ 
9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜΣ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴύ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ 
ό9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊύ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ aƻŘōǳǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ 
ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ όǎƻƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ƴŀƳŜŘύ ŀƴŘ {¢9a 
ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΦ  
 

! ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅǎ 
ŀōƻǳǘ aƻŘōǳǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ wƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴŜ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
aǳƭǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ tŀǊŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ DǊƻǳǇΣ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ 
Ƙƻǿ ǿƻǊƳ ƧǳƛŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜΗ ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
ǿƻǊƪ ŘƻƴŜ ōȅ {ǘŜǾŜ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƘƻƭƳ ƛƴ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ 
ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {¢9a ŀǊŜŀ 
ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ LƴŘƛŀƴ ŎƘŀƛΣ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ŎŀƪŜΣ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ 
ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ȅǳƳƳȅ ŦƻƻŘΦ  

²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ aŀǊȅΣ aŀǊƛŀ ŀƴŘ YƛǊǎǘȅ 
ό[ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ¢ŜŀƳύΣ bƛŎƻƭŜ ό/ƘƛƴŜǎŜ .{{hύ ŀƴŘ ±ƛǎƘŀƪŀ 
όtŀǊŜƴǘ DǊƻǳǇ CŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘƻǊύ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ Řŀȅ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΦ 
²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ aŀǊȅ ¢ǝƪƛǊƻǳΣ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ 
aŜǊƪŜƭ ŀƴŘ bŀǘŀƭƛŜ 5ŜƭǎŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ 
ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  
 
CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ wƛŎƪ tŜǊǎǎŜ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ 
ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǝƳŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ōǳǎȅ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜǎ ǘƻ 
ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ 
ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ 
 
 
{ŀƭƳŀƴ ¦ǎƳŀƴƛ 
/ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ aǳƭǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ tŀǊŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 

RICK PERSSE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE VISITS MODBURY SCHOOL 


